
File No. 15-1313-S1 
 
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE REPORT relative to the 21st Amendment between the City and Motorola 
Solutions, Inc., for the maintenance, support and upgrade of the Land Mobile Radio Network and 
PremierOne Computer-Aided Dispatch System used by the Los Angeles Police Department (LAPD). 
 
Recommendation for Council action: 
 
AUTHORIZE the Chief of Police, or designee, to negotiate and execute the Twenty-First Amendment to 
Contract No. C-123897, a Master Services Agreement (MSA) between the Los Angeles Police 
Department and Motorola Solutions, Inc. (Contractor), for the purpose of adding $20,433,974 to maintain, 
support and upgrade the Land Mobile Radio (LMR) network and the PremierOneTM Computer-Aided 
Dispatch (P1 CAD) system, and extend the term of the contract from the previous term from May 8, 2014 
through February 28, 2025, to a new term from May 8, 2014 through August 31, 2027, subject to the 
review and approval by the City Attorney as to form. 
 
Fiscal Impact Statement: The City Administrative Officer (CAO) reports that the approval of the 
recommendations in the report will increase funding for the contract with Motorola Solutions, Inc. as 
provided by the General Fund in the amount of $16,433,974, and from the Urban Areas Security Initiative 
(UASI) grant program by $4,000,000, under the following terms: $1,000,000 of UASI Fiscal Year 21 
Grant Program funds already allocated by the grantor and authorized by the Council (Council.file No. 21-
1320) to fund Year 3 of Advanced Plus security monitoring of the LMR system and the P1 CAD system, 
and a proposed $1,000,000 each from the UASI Fiscal Year 22, 23 and 24 grant program allocations to 
fund Years Four, Five and Six of Advanced Plus security monitoring. Should funding in future fiscal years 
not be appropriated to LAFD, Contract Section 3.E., Compensation and Method of Payment, Limitation of 
City’s Obligation to Make Payments to Contractor, protects the City from any claims by the Contractor for 
payment until the City makes an appropriation of funds for such work. 
 
Financial Policies Statement: The CAO reports that the recommendation in this report complies with the 
City’s Financial Policies in that contract expenditures will be limited to the use of approved budgeted 
funds. 
 
Community Impact Statement:  None submitted 
 
SUMMARY 
At the meeting held on August 22, 2023, your Public Safety Committee considered a CAO report relative 
to the 21st Amendment between the City and Motorola Solutions, Inc., for the maintenance, support and 
upgrade of the Land Mobile Radio Network and PremierOne Computer-Aided Dispatch System used by 
the Los Angeles Police Department (LAPD). 
 
After providing an opportunity for public comment, the Committee approved the recommendation as 
stated in said report, as detailed above. This matter is now referred to Council for its consideration. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 
 
 
 
MEMBER   VOTE 
RODRIGUEZ:  YES 
LEE:   YES 
McOSKER:   YES 
PARK:   YES 
SOTO-MARTINEZ: NO 
 
LV 8.22.23 
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